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April Newsletter
i:)ear Parents,

I do not know about you, but I am very excited to
welcome Spring and the warm weather that comes
with it! It looks like at this point, our last day of
school will be Friday, June 9.

With the arrival of Spring means nicer weather, for
many families it presents a balancing act between
schools, sports and fun! As the days get longer, and
the snow melts away, there are more opportunities to
spend time outside. Students will need support to be
mindful of expectations and time frames. Sleep is vital
to be in the best shape for learning and other
activities. One of the best management strategies is to
work backwards from a set bedtime. This will
encourage your child to continue to get their required
7777's.

Spring Testing 2023

As we approach the end of the academic year, please
be aware of assessments that will take place. The
assessment calendar has been set for the 2022-23
academic year. The New Hampshire State Assessment
(NHSAS) will be administered to students in Grades
3-6 during the month of May. Details to follow. We
encourage all students to be present during the
assessments. Similarly, we encourage all students to
get a good night's rest and have a good breakfast prior
to the assessments. If you have any questions or
concerns regarding assessments, please feel free to
contact your child's teacher or me.



State Assessments are required for students in Grade 3-6 at Troy School. These assessments are in literacy and mathematics.In
addition, Grade 5 will take a Science assessment as well.

Changes in Special Education Staff: Troy School is fortunate to have Jennifer Main join the
Troy Team as a Special Educator. Jenn will assist Chance Margheim in the Resource Room.
Over the past year, Jennifer has been a paraprofessional, substitute, assistant in the Beyond the
Bell program and currently coaches in the Keene Area. Her goal is to continue to support and
provide students with a positive learning experience at Troy Elementary. Welcome aboard
Mrs. Main!

Required for completeregi:
*Birth certificate
*Most recent physical
*Most recent immunization record
*Proof of residency; (ie: electric or tax bill, copy of lease or car registration)
*Driver’s license

If your child attends PreK at Emerson , you do not need to register your child online.

Please call Mrs. Wielosinski at 603-242-7741 or email pwielosinski@mrsd.org, with any questions or
concerns.

Sixth Graders are heading to Ecology School!
Have a GREAT week!!
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Saturday, Menu

A p |‘|l 1 5 , ® Spaghetti with meatballs
® Salad
5-7:30 p.m.

® Bread
at

]
Monadnock Regional Heseer
High School ® Coffee, tea, ice tea

Tickets

® Adults (12 and Older) ~ $15
® Kids6to11~$10

® Kids 5 and under ~ Free

® Tickets can be reserved by emailing
Anne Clark at aclark@mrsd.org

Entertainment by the MRHS Jazz Band,
Choral Ensembles, and more!!!

This is not a school sponsored event.
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READY!

for Kindergarten

Classes are held in person at

633 Old Homestead Highway, Swanzey
on Wednesday evenings
5:30-6:00 — 1st time orientation 6:00-7:30 — Class

SPRINGCLASSES
1/12 For parents of 0-1 year olds
5/10 For parents of 4-5 year olds

To register for these free classes or for
more information, please call %
357-2042 or email:

Beth Audette baudette@mrsd.org
Lynn Speckman Ispeckman@mrsd.org

Mashup Kits

Educational concepts + something of interest
= learning + fun O

Mary Poppins sang, @In every job that must be
done, there is an element of fun. You find the fun
and, snap, the job’s a game...[1

We try to incorporate this idea into our kits for

you to enjoy at home with your children. For
example, we could have made a plain and simple
kit about weights and balances, but frogs add
something special!

To borrow this or any of the Title I kits, check with

your primary grade school librarian or call our
office at 603-357-2042.

Free Summerutoring

Title I is offering FREE tutoring July 5 - August
4, 2023 with a choice of 1 or 2 sessions per
week for students entering grades 1-7 at
Cutler, Emerson, Troy and MRMHS.

If you are interested, please fill

out and submit a registration
form for each child. Scan here
for form:

Marrtﬂh, it's everywhere!

So let’s have some fun with it!

Make Some Mud Pies

and make some memories

You can start developing your child’s math and
cooking skills outside of the kitchen by creating
mud pie recipes.

Use some non-

traditional items
for measuring,
like cereal boxes
and seashells.
Then, gather
natural elements
outside: dirt, water, rocks, flowers...

Have your child describe the process aloud,

including how much of each ingredient is going into
the recipe, like 1 cereal box of dirt, 20 clam shell
scoops of water, 10 rocks, 3 handfuls of grass, and
so on... and you or your child can write down the
ingredients and instructions. Save the recipes
among your own recipe collection. They'll be sweet
memories for you and your child years from now.




